



Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health 1-210 Moos Tower 515 Delaware Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

(612) 624-5400 FAX: (612) 625-8950

April 6, 1990

Vice President Gus Donhowe Finance and Operations 301 Morrill Hall Campus Mail

Dear Colleague:

We have not been long on public relations in the past, attempting just to do a good job with what is in front of us. But the enclosed activities do raise the issue of where this productive Division is going to be in the next period. We hope these needs are clearly on the University's agenda, as well as ours.

We are grateful for your continuing attentions to our problems here, as well as to the more weighty ones of our wonderful, if ponderous, institution.

At any/rate, I thought you would enjoy perusing this.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, MD

Professor and Director

/nmf

Enclosure (1990 Update

Wir pc: AEC

E. Leyasmeyer

R. Kane



Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health 1-210 Moos Tower 515 Delaware Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

(612) 624-5400 FAX: (612) 625-8950

May 21, 1990

TO:

V. P. Gus Donhowe Vslaa

FROM:

Henry Blackburn

B

RE:

Promotional Brochure

Enclosed is the companion volume to the annual report you received from us earlier. This is intended for general information, for students, for the University, and others interested.

We appreciate your keeping the School of Public Health's interest in mind with the State Department of Health Building. It would seem that the Medical School would do much better in a trade-off for our space in Mayo and Moos, letting us resettle as a School, united for the first time, in one building, if and when the state plans move forward.

Meanwhile, an "interim solution" to the Stadium on its demolition is still very much in our minds. Generally, we continue to be successful in getting substantial research programs in place so that we can face any new period of restriction in NIH fundings with considerable equanimity and stability.

/jrh

bpc: AEC